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President's Corner:

Welcome, new residents, to Millers Ridge. Please take the time to familiarize yourself with the
Covenants and the Miller's Ridge Neighborhood Association (MRNA) board members. The MRNA has
voluntary $30 annual membership dues. In return for this nominal fee, paid members are offered
services and activities throughout the year including biannual Jump Your Junk weekends and
neighborhood yard sales, a National Night Out Picnic and the Cellular On Patrol (COP) program.
With summer quickly approaching, please take time to give your property a little Spring TLC. With Dump
Your Junk weekend coming up on May 14 & 15, it's a great opportunity to get your property up to speed
and looking good. Dump Your Junk is available to paid MRNA members. Membership dues can be paid
any time, up to the actual event. Also, a reminder to put your trash/recycle containers away, out of public
view on non-pickup days.

On April 30^^, we will sponsor a Neighborhood Yard Sale from 8 AM to 1 PM for all residents.
Please take part and turn some of those items laying around into cash.

In order to keep Miller's Ridge looking nice and to keep our property values up, neighborhood
inspections are on-going to ensure all residents comply with the covenants. Ifyou receive a letter of non-
compliance, please take it seriously and make the necessary corrections to avoid further action.

The COP program is up and running and making a difference in our neighborhood. We stil! need
volunteers for this program. Contact Mike Herndon, our COP leader, for more details. We are accepting
donations for this program, as well.

Let's keep Millers Ridge a safe, clean environment for all of our residents. Don't hesitate to
contact your board members to assist you or get any clarifications needed.
Butch Swinford

Millers Ridge Neighborhood Association

Dump Your Junk update:
Dump your junk is scheduled to take place on Saturday May 14 and Sunday May 22, 2015, 9am

to 5pm and 1pm to 5pm, respectively. The hours may vary slightly depending on the volunteers
available. It will be in the same area as it was in the fall by millers Point Elementary. This give you the
opportunity to get your yards cleaned up and dispose of some of your spring cleaning or projects you
may be doing. You can get rid of junk, tree trimmings, etc. Remember no garbage, that is for your
garbage service, no paint cans, and nothing with Freon. This is your last opportunity to get rid of your
offensive junk. There will also be a dumpster for metal recycling. MRNA Rules: No dumpster diving in
the metal container; No animals or children under 18 at dump site; No exceptions. You may pay your
$30 dues at this time. Should this event be cancelled by the County again due to weather signs will be
removed and an email will be sent out. If you are not on the email list and wish to have the most recent
news regarding and only regarding the neighborhood please email mazimaehunt05@vahoo.com and/or
trisha k84f5isbcqlobal.net. There is not always sufficient time to get another newsletter out so this is the
fastest and most efficient way to contact the neighborhood at once.

Cellular/Citizens on Patrol (COP):
The cop program is up and running, however we are still in need of volunteers. It is easy to join.

Just fill out an application and go to the 4 hr class on May 28th (location to be decided). Contact COP
coordinator Michael Herndon at (512) 630-3022 or mikeherndon@vahoo.com. or go to bexarccoptx.org
for an application. You don't have to be a MRNA to join COP. As of late, there has not been too much
suspicious activity, but if you see anything, no matter how small, to call BCSO non-emergency number
(210)335-6000 or if an emergency call 911. I would like to encourage everyone to get out and meet their
neighbors. This is the best way to watch out for each other and keep our neighborhood safe.

"We are here to Serve and Improve our Neighborhood" http://www.neighborhoodlmk.com/Millers Ridge
Find us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/millers.ridge



Board Members

Butch Swinford - President - 325-9638

Bariy Hunt - Vice President - 607-9158
Renee Herndon- Treasurer - (512) 630-1508
Richard Magoon - Secretary - 415-7004

Committee Members

Marvin Dodge - Special Projects- ICE
Michael Herndon - COP Lead (512) 630-3022
Julie Magoon - Signs & Special Projects
Trish Koula - Web Master

trisha k84@sbcglobal.net

Street Captains
Thanks to all of the following for delivering the Ridge Runner:
Annandale & Bayport - Chris & Lisa SchIoemer-347-4152
Chelmsford (odd) & Vineland- Kathleen Mallette - 782-1411
Chelmsford (even) - Marvin & Glenda Dodge - 422-8434
Chelseawood & Chesterbrook - Ed «fe Rashael Pose - 657-0620

Ludgate & Dunhill- Stan & Betty Thomas - 599-0901
Dunstabie (even) Barry & Billie Hunt - 607-9158
Dunstable (odd) Wilburn & Judy Gloor - 653-7866
Millers Ridge (odd) Carol & John Gilg - 653-7947
Millers Ridge (even) Renee & Michael Herndon - (512) 630-1508

We appreciate all that our Street Captains and Volunteers do for our neighborhood! Please remember that all thepeople working
to improve the neighborhood are volunteers, taking time out oftheir days for the good ofthe community.

2016 Calendar of Events

MRNA Neighborhood Yard Sale: Saturday April 30, 2016 Sam - 1pm (or later)

Spring Dump Your Junk: May 14 &15. 2016, Sat. 9am - 6pm, and Sun. 1pm- 5pm

MRNA General Meeting: Tuesday, September 13, 2016, 7:30 pm

Nominations for New MRNA Board

Texas Night Out/ Dinner: Tuesday, October 4, 2016

MRNA Dinner -General Meeting and Election for 2016:

Tuesday, October 11, 2016 Dinner @7pm

Fall Dump Your Junk: October - PENDING APPROVAL

MRNA General Meeting: Tuesday, Novembers, 2016 7:30 pm

Light Up Contest Judging: Tuesday, December tbd 6pm

All meetings are held at the Summit Ridge Community Center, 7460 Kitty Hawk.

At this time this is only a tentative calendar ofevents with the exception of the Neighborhood

Association General Meetings.

Clip and Return with check. Membership is due by October 1st, 2015 for the 2015-2016 year.
Please Do Not Mail Cash. Please give current e-mail and phone number.
Mail to: M.R.N.A., 9550 Millers Ridge, San Antonio, Texas 78239.

Name- Address

E-mail Address Phone-

Dues for Oct. 1, 2015 to Oct.1, 2016 $ 30.00 Donation $_

Cellular on Patrol Donation $ ,

for Marquee Upkeep.

"We are here to Serveand Improve our Neighborhood" http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Millers Ridge
Find us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/millers.ridge


